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FROM: Terri H. Mozingo, Ed.D., Chief of Teaching, Learning, and Leadership

Gerald R. Mann, Jr., Ed.D., Executive Director of Instructional Support

Tricia S. Jacobs, Ph. D., Coordinator, Career and Technical Education
THROUGH:  Gregory C. Hutchings, Jr., Ed.D., Superintendent of Schools
TO: The Honorable Meagan Alderton, Chair, and

Members of the Alexandria City School Board
TOPIC: The High School Project (HSP): Educational Design Team (EDT) Update (Programs)

ACPS 2025 STRATEGIC PLAN GOAL
Goal 2: Instructional Excellence
Goal 4: Strategic Resource Allocation

SY 2020-2021 FOCUS AREA
Focus Area 3: Strategic Plan Implementation

FY 2021 BUDGET PRIORITY

Facilities Audit Implementation

Outreach to Underserved Communities to Increase Engagement
Improving Customer Relationship Services and Management

SUMMARY

The Educational Design Team (EDT) reconvened in August of 2020. The focus of the meetings
through April 2021 was on the Educational Specifications for the facility for the Minnie Howard
campus. Perkins Eastman held a series of meetings with members of the EDT to discuss their
subject area needs for the Minnie Howard building.

When the work with the architects concluded, the EDT transitioned to redefining the high
school experience for the Connected Network. The EDT members familiarized themselves with
the Virginia Profile of Graduate, the College, Career, Civic, Readiness Indicators, and the 21st
Century Workplace Readiness Skills. These areas will serve as the framework for the next phase
of work. The EDT has formed workgroups focused on the following areas: Project-Based
Learning, Program of Studies, Student Experience, and Alternative Pathways.



The Industry Advisory Boards (IABs) have continued to meet virtually throughout the pandemic.
However, due to the changes caused by COVID-19, the IABs pivoted their work and explored
ways to provide virtual experiences for students and teachers. They provided guest speakers to
classes and developed virtual job shadowing and externship opportunities. At the next quarterly
meeting (on June 30, 2021), the 1ABs will summarize and reflect upon the past year's work and
prepare for the 2021-2022 school year. The next phase of the I1AB’s work will focus on
collaborating with the EDT to assist with ACPS transition to more Project-Based Learning options
and provide Work-Based Learning experiences for students and teachers.

BACKGROUND

The High School Project began in the summer of 2018, and has progressed steadily throughout
the past two and a half years. On January 24, 2019, the School Board voted to continue The
High School Project works with a focus on several priorities and a commitment to a multi-option
evaluation process. On September 26, 2019, the School Board voted in favor of a Connected
High School Network strategy to address Alexandria’s future high school capacity needs,
including the construction of an expansion to the T.C. Williams High School building on the
portions of the Minnie Howard Campus fields. After over a year of planning work, ACPS hired
Perkins Eastman in December 2020 to execute the pre-design and design for the redevelopment
of the Minnie Howard Campus.

On January 21, 2021, the project team presented the preliminary analyses/test fits of the school
program, fields, and affordable housing to help inform the School Board’s decision-making. The
preliminary analysis confirmed that it is physically possible to accommodate a school building
for a minimum of 1,600 students at one time, provide no net loss of fields and public open
space, and accommodate all collocated uses currently under consideration, including either
affordable housing or ACPS/City office use. The work session included a discussion of possible
trade-offs related to land use and budget.

On February 4, 2021, the School Board voted unanimously to exclude affordable housing as a
colocation option on the Minnie Howard campus. Other potential colocation opportunities are
being explored.

In February 2021, the project team received the first draft of the EdSpec document from Perkins
Eastman. The EdSpec document includes site-specific recommendations for the Minnie Howard
Campus, including proposed capacity, an associated list of spaces, and budget requirements. A
presentation of the main highlights in the EdSpec was presented at the February 18, 2021,
School Board meeting. On March 4, 2021, the School Board voted to approve the full EdSpec
document.



In early March 2021, the project team received the first draft concept booklet from Perkins
Eastman. The booklet detailed three concept designs - Hand, Crescent, and Pinwheel. These
designs were presented to the community at a virtual community meeting on March 16, 2021,
and the Superintendent’s Advisory Team members directly. Based on feedback from those
events, as well as internal review, Perkins Eastman and the project team narrowed the concept
options to Hand and Pinwheel and adjusted the designs.

On March 22, 2021, the project team received the updated concept booklet, with the revised
versions of Hand and Pinwheel, both of which were presented with both Option A and Option B
for site layout. These revised designs were presented to the EDT and School Space Teams on
March 24, 2021, and March 25, 2021. The concepts were presented to the community and the
Superintendent’s Advisory Team at their respective meetings on March 25, 2021. Based on
feedback from these discussions, the project team and Perkins Eastman can provide the context
and information necessary for the School Board to make an informed decision on the design
concept for the Minnie Howard site.

RECOMMENDATION
The Superintendent recommends that the School Board review the attached materials and
remain current with project progress.

IMPACT
The aforementioned activities and milestones continue to support the progress of the High
School Project.

ATTACHMENT
1. 210527 Presentation_High_School Project Educational _Design_Team_Update

CONTACTS
1. Dr. Gerald R. Mann Jr,, gerald.mann@acsp.k12.va.us

2. Dr. Tricia Jacobs, tricia.jacobs@acps.k12.va.us
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